
 
Minutes of the Meeting – July 7th, 2021 

Held at Backyard Brewery in Manchester NH and Remotely via Zoom 
 

Call to Order: SCCNH President, Rob Widdick called the seventh business meeting of 2021 to order at 7:04 
PM 
 
Members attending: (President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick, (Corresponding Secretary) 
Seren Maxwell, (Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, (Past President) Paul Giblin, Charlie Parsons, Ian 
Cook, Laura Surdek, Kyler Widdick, Dave Estey, Drew Young, Dave Patten, Denise Patten, Gary Smith, 
George Young (Remote) 
 
Secretary’s Report: A motion was made to accept the June 2nd minutes as submitted. (Ian/Charlie) 
Treasurer’s Report: Brittni reports that accounts are in good standing. (Dave/Paul) 
Membership Report: Laura reports we have 17 life and 260 regular members for a total of 277, up 15 
from last month. (Dave/Ian) 
 
Programs 
Autocross Report: Dave reports we are 4 events into the season. We averaged 63 participants at the two 
Canaan events and the last event at NHMS had 52 drivers with 12 runs each plus fun runs. The NHMS 
event ended earlier than usual due to the heat. Most event related issues have been related to worker 
changeover, but the spectator area has worked well. Lots of interest in the upcoming North Country 
Rumble and our next autocross is August 1st. Rob is looking into clarifying our driver policy for those under 
18.  
Hillclimb Report: Rob reports no new updates. Ian reports that the radio test with KCC went well. Drew 
mentions that we need a formal contract for the equipment for any future rental.   
 
Old Business 
CTTC: Howard reports that things are in good shape. We are waiting to see what happens with the 
Canadian border for some of the competitors and are working to get a uniformed officer for the spectator 
area. Lunches are sorted and we are close to what we need for workers. 
Club History: Charlie brought an excerpt for people to check out. If you have any input, please let Charlie 
know. 
 
General 
Club PO Box: Rob would like to look into having a central mailing address instead of a club members 
house. 
Trailer Registration: Rob is talking to Drew about getting the trailer registration up to date. The trailer at 
least needs updated year stickers. Drew is recommending we register it in Maine in the future. 
Make-A-Wish Donation: The club has donated $292 from our autocross and hillclimb entries for Q2. Drew 
proposes rounding it up to the nearest $50 for future donations, seconded by Brittni and passed.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm. (Denise/Drew)  
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Calvin Demerath 
Executive Secretary 


